West Virginia Radiologic Technology Board of Examiners

Cool Ridge, WV 25825 Telephone: (304)787-4398 Toll Free 877-609-9869 Fax (304)787-3030 Email wvrtboe@wvnvm.wvnet.edu

> **BOARD MEETING** November 7, 2000

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS EXCUSED:

STAFF

Alice Belmont (conference call) Gary Marano, M.D.

Grady Bowyer

W. Alva Deardorff Mark Wilcox

Judith Schreiman, M.D. Larry Heck

Mary Casto

Jeanie Morris

Susan Bellomy

Carol Blosser

GUESTS: Dennis Roebuck

ATTORNEY: David Cleek

Since we did not have a quorum, it was decided to go over the agenda anyway.

Mark Wilcox opened the meeting at 5:25 PM. He introduced our new Executive Director, Grady M. Bowyer.

Mary Casto gave our financial reports. Our beginning balance as of June 30, 2000 was \$75,304.31. Our ending balance as of October 31, 2000 is \$98,415.11. Our Disbursements averaged \$5,800.00 for the 5 months.

Purchases for the operation of the office were discussed. Grady asked David Cleek if we needed to have purchases ok'd by the Board before we made purchases.

David said that we did not have to and Mark said we had already done that. Grady listed the purchases necessary for him to have for his position: Office furniture: \$517.91, Software: \$239.94: Scanner: \$149.98, Laptop computer:\$2,500.00. Total: 3,407.83. Purchases were ok'd by the Board.

Grady gave a report on a letter from "Disgruntled" and his reply. This individual had gotten a lot of misinformation. Grady asked if there were any questions. He will respond to any future communication.

Grady presented "expired license letter". This is the type of letter he wants to send out to all facilities that have x-ray equipment. The Board agreed and the letter is to be mailed soon

Minutes: November 7, 2000 Board Meeting

Grady informed the Board that the Dept. of Education denied allowing federal loans for the WVU Hospital School of Radiologic Technology since there was no West Virginia entity which approved the Schools of Radiologic Technology. Grady has sent a letter out to Shane Dunne of the Dept. of Education stating that our Board has the statutory authority to approve these schools.

Data Base is going to be set up for anyone wishing to get information about our agency and that this would be a great help for all concerned. Dr. Deardorff asked about information available to the public. Should S.S. # be given out. Carol mentioned that we needed social security numbers to access information for individual who does not give adequate information so that we can process an application for license. It was also mentioned that the ARRT did this. As far as information being given out, The Board of Medicine listed employees who had had their license suspended or revoked.

Some changes need to be made in our application form such as re: child support. Attorney said this should be researched.

There has been a complaint filed against a physician who is allegedly using unlicensed individuals to take x-rays. Should we take action? The attorney said that before we could take action, we had to have solid proof that he was actually using unlicensed persons. The said that we need an eye witness of the x-ray being taken. This will be brought up at the next Board Meeting.

Grady explained the Rules & Regulations - Series 1. Delegate Mary Pearl Compton has submitted the Code Revisions.

Other items which needed a vote was not discussed since we did not have a quorum.

Meeting adjourned 6:30 PM.

Submitted by: Mary Casto, Administrative Secretary